
The Common at Sinnott Farm


Executive Board Meeting


Minutes
Date:
June 2, 2010

Place:
6 Timothy Lane, Marie MacDonald

Attendees:
Marie MacDonald, Bobby Woods, Jeff Olmstead, Patrick DeLorenzo and Ann Hanks

Call to Order:


     Marie MacDonald called the meeting to order at 6:35pm

Secretary’s Report:

     Ann presented the Minutes of the Meeting of May 12th, which were approved after correction with a motion by Patrick and a second by Marie.
Treasurer’s Report:

     The Treasurer’s Report was summed up by Jeff.  In addition to the 53 homeowners listed on the report Jeff advised that one additional homeowner had paid, although they still owed an additional $45.00 to bring them up to date.  There were very few expenditures since the last board meeting and Jeff did the transfer of $4,100 to the Capital Expenditure Money Market Account.  One resale certificate was issued for the sale of the home at 54 Arrowwood Lane and the Common received the $100.00 fee as per our Bylaws.

     Marie asked that Jeff get together with Ann to go over the procedure for issuing the resale certificate so this can be done in his absence.  Ann will also be checking the Association postal box in his absence and distribute correspondence as necessary.
A motion was made by Marie to accept the Treasurer’s report as present and a second by Patrick.
Committee Reports:

Covenant Committee:

Patrick reported that the letter of approval for the playscape was sent to the Morden residence at 15 Spring Hill Lane.

Trees/Street/Sewers:

The third and final phase of the root collar excavation of the trees was completed by Bartlett.

Bartlett Tree has submitted a proposal to perform a foliage treatment on the Austrian Pines located at the areas along specified roads.  After discussion, the board decided that Patrick should get back to Bartlett via email and ask the number of trees that the cost of $620.10 including tax would entail, what is the guarantee of survival if this is done, would a root collar excavation make a difference and is this something we could do ourselves?  Bobby indicated that he has done this treatment in the past and that it is not that hard and not that expensive.  The board is waiting for answer from Bartlett before proceeding with the proposal.  Also, since these trees were not real expensive, are not very attractive then we might take a wait and see attitude.  If they die, use the money to buy better trees.
Irrigation & Maintenance:

The irrigation system has been turned on and Russo will monitor the watering of the common areas noting weather conditions.  Bobby asked if the 9V batteries and been checked and replaced as this is to be done once a year.  Marie thought maybe it had been done in the fall and but would check with Russo to be sure.

Bobby will check with MDC regarding the listing of 91 Deerfield which does not presently have a meter (according to MDC), but which we are being charged for, to determine the exact location.

Russo -Performance Review

On Tuesday, June 1st; Marie, Patrick and Ann did a tour of the common areas with Mark of Russo to determine what islands and/or beds need more plantings, plants moved to other beds and dead plants removed. A sum of $378.00 has been allocated each year for the next 3 years for this project. This money will be spent on perennials and not annuals as in the past.  The purchase of new plants will be mostly left up to Russo as to what grows best in our soil.

In addition to inquiring as to whether the batteries have been replaced in the irrigation system Jeff asked Marie to have Russo check the terms and timing of our contract regarding fertilization, mulching and weed control.
Common Activity:

July 22nd Dr. Ya Ya’s Gumbo Party was chosen for the annual Sinnott outing for the Concert on the Green
Website:

Marie commented on the “Block Watch” insert on the web page and asked that the information regarding the Walter Topliff letter be removed as it was not correct and all homes in the Sinnott Common have not had their designation changed from “condos” to single family dwellings. All agreed that incorrect information should not be left on the web site.

Old Business:

Jeff suggested that we revisit the topic of the designation of “condos” vs. “single family dwellings”.  Marie had a conversation with Mr. Topliff who didn’t seem to care that all homes had not been corrected, even though he had sent out a letter saying this would be done.  It was decided Marie would draft a letter to Walter Topliff, enclosing a copy of his original letter, and send copies to the Town Council, the Mayor and the town’s Attorney.  She will email a copy for comments and approval to the rest of the Board before it is finalized and sent.
Marie suggested that the Sinnott Farm letterhead be revised and had an individual in her office work on logos and design.  She will ask him to make further changes as suggested.  Jeff said he would email a template of the current letterhead to the rest of the board.
New Business:

The 2nd quarter insertion was discussed and it was decided that the 3 topics for this would be: The Concert on the Green, which Patrick will write and submit, storage of recycling bins as dictated by our bylaws, which Ann will write up and the “block watch”, which Ann will take from the website.

The Knoll:

The Board is actively pursuing what action, if any,  should be taken regarding the 35 acres which is located to the right of Ryefield Hollow N. when entering Sinnott Farm known as The Knoll.  

Jeff spoke to the Association Attorney who reviewed our Declaration, but said she would need more information, such as land records etc.  Even though she spent more than 3 hours reviewing the information we will only charge for 1 hour of her time.

There was much discussion regarding what our options would be if we were in fact able to obtain The Knoll, however; it was felt that this is was somewhat a waste of time playing the “what if game”.  

It was decided that at the present it would not be wise to spend a lot of money until we had more concrete evidence that obtaining The Knoll was a real possibility.  The Board agreed to proceed as follows: Ask Rod Norwood if he would be willing to chair a committee and recruit additional Sinnott Farm homeowners to serve on this project.  It was also suggested that perhaps Jan Rosenthal and/or Peter Wilson would be willing to assist with this project.  Depending on the committee’s recommendations, the Board would either contact our Attorney or engage another Attorney more familiar with real estate laws, or no further action would be taken.

Marie was to contact Rod Norwood.  Jeff volunteered to contact Jan Rosenthal and Peter Wilson.  Ann and Marie will meet with Thom Hooper, Director of Planning and Zoning for the Town of Bloomfield.

Next Meeting:

Wednesday, July 28, 2010 @ 7:00pm, 15 Timothy Lane, Jeff Olmstead

Bobby made a motion at 8:59pm to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Marie.
